



**Maylands Historical and Peninsula Association**  
**The Old Police Station**  
**196, Guildford Road**  
**Maylands 6051**

## **Minutes of the MHPA Committee meeting**

Wednesday 2 August 2023 – the Old Police Station

The meeting was opened by Keith Cundale at 10.53am

**1:** The President welcomed attendees and gave the acknowledgement of country

### **2: Attendance**

Keith and Sue Cundale, John McLennan, Terry Devereux; Apologies Angela Loucaides

### **3: Minutes of last meeting**

The Minutes of the last meeting were approved

### **4: President's Report**

I was away from Maylands for much of the time since our last Committee Meeting and was not able to have a personal involvement in activities during that time, although I have tried to keep in touch through e-mails!

The talk that Bevan Carter gave in July turned out to be a challenge on the technology front and didn't include as much as some would have been liked on the original Maylands Brickworks. We have created an info sheet on these Brickworks which is available to members and friends. The info will also be included in the August Newsletter

We are pressing ahead with the planning for the Heritage and History Festival in November and have committed to some dates for giving talks at the RISE. I plan to share a draft programme for the Festival at the Committee Meeting to get feedback and suggestions from the Committee.

We will be receiving a set of paintings by various local artists depicting scenes in and around Maylands that have been held by the City of Stirling and I plan to discuss with the Committee various options for displaying these in the coming months. Keith and Sue will collect these from City and Stirling on Aug 9<sup>th</sup>.

We will be welcoming a pupil (Lola) from Bold Park School on the 2nd August for her to undertake a work experience project in MHPA. I am hopeful that we will be able to help this young lady in her education and development and also for us to get some useful insights from a person with younger eyes and a keen interest in museums and historical research.

## **5: Secretary's Report**

### **Correspondence**

Newsletter sent out

Emails with Bevan Carter and others to discuss talk and flyers

Greg Haughey on website

City of Stirling Brickworks paintings – emails with Catherine, Eli and City of Stirling

Tina Ackerman re talks

Leasing agreement from CoB

Organising July talk

Various emails from the Royals

Healthy Streets Workshop emails from main roads

Emails with John Viska re August talk

Email to attendees re Claypits talk

Sandra Tolj re table made in Maylands

Emails with Nick Drew re Richard Offen talk in November

### **Volunteer Hours**

May 88

### **Membership Renewals and new Members**

None in July

### **Facebook**

Perth Voice newsclip posted

Rabble Books recognition posted

Photo from Bevan's Talk posted

New followers – 15 now 1036

882 likes – 12 extra

## **6. Treasurer's Report**

Opening balance as at 1 July 8300.90

### **Income**

Membership fees \$0

Raffle \$0

Bank interest \$0.09

**Total income \$0.09**

### **Expenses**

Displays \$122.55

Refreshments \$22.19

Stationery \$35.25

Bank fees \$1.75

**Total expenses \$181.74**

**Total at Bank \$8019.25**

Cash \$100

**Total \$8119.25**

Difference of minus \$181.65

Raffle money to be collected from Kaye – circa \$180

Upcoming expenses? Printer? Brother A4 laser printer – scanner, double sided – around \$325 - approved

More coreflute to be purchased for Brickworks display and Street Art display

## **7: Review of MHPA activities**

**John:** Reasonably comfortable with new equipment – JM to show KDC connection for mike.

Swapping Churches with Inside exhibitions; almost completed Brickworks display – labelling required - KDC to assist

**Angela:** absent

**Terry:** Ran Monthly meeting

**Keith:** See President's report

**Sue:** See Secretary and Treasurer's report; preparing for AGM

Peter is no longer able to assist with gardening and maintenance

## **8: Review of July**

Open Day – quite quiet – 2-3 people came through; Talk from Bevan has been reviewed – talk was not able to be published on YouTube; need lightweight stand for projector and laptop

## **9. Planning for 2023**

Re-acquisition of paintings from City of Sterling - possible temporary display at Broun Ave; display at Library; if/when Maylands Brickworks is activated could be used in Guard House for an opening event. Where to display in OPS will depend on size of paintings – if too big for OPS then one/some could be on permanent display at CoB.

Next month's talk is John Viska on Gardens around Perth with some Maylands/Mount Lawley content

Open day for August will be manned by Sue and Keith – use the opportunity to clean up the back room

Maylands Street Festival – space to be booked for MHPA stall; discussed fundraising possibilities; give away Peter Rohan drawings at stall

## **10. Publicity, Advertising, Grants and Sponsorship**

LotteryWest grant live and active – should hear next month; CoB grant for events – KDC looking at possibilities of printing posters, printing walks; pull up poster and redoing flags; Patrick Gorman Grant looking at getting metal sign reprinted with option of changing days and times

## **11. General Business**

### *11.1 First Nations engagement*

Keith still trying to contact Vaughn McGuire

### *11.2 Work Experience project*

Work experience – Lola will be coming in today – will be coming in on Wednesday's from 1.30 to 3.30; JM and KDC to meet with Lola and Tutor and give her a list of jobs to choose from

### *11.3 MHPA Representation on CRG/Discussion groups*

Brickworks possible funding options via CRG – KDC completed the questionnaire with the initial emphasis on selling CoB land/buildings for funding the initial stage followed by approaching LotteryWest or private funding

Healthy Street projects – Keith attended a meeting where Main Roads are looking at the town centre development and suggested expanding the current thoughts on the town centre to include OPS and the Rise, reactivation of the Old Parcels Office to become a community resource and raised the idea of linking heritage buildings and street art as part of the town centre

#### *11.4 Any other general business*

##### **CoB**

Hard copy of the lease has been returned

Catherine is standing for re-election and has asked for MHPA to endorse her candidacy – it was agreed that it is not appropriate for MHPA to endorse this

Offer of table – agreed that we do not have the space for it

Website – Greg has created a test website which he will be able to better manage;

- Like the ability to sign up for newsletters and join MHPA
- Like the accessibility of items from front page
- Improve phone display
- Randomised images for main picture
- Use Deb Huff drawing and style of previous website as in writing in blue and orange
- Add Streets of Maylands
- Check spelling – Peninsula instead of Peninsular/Maylands Historical and Peninsula Association Inc (MHPA)
- Want to know more about Maylands – create a slide show

IT upgrades

Sue to send instructions around to access OneDrive for all

Keith to chase Rob up about mending digger figures and also possibly about mending aeroplane sculpture

***Date and Time of next meetings:*** Committee Meeting: Wednesday 6 Sept at 11am; next historical talk is Monday 18 September by Phil Matson; next OPS open day is Sat 2 Sept with Angela and Carol – John to open

Meeting closed 12.26pm